CHENDO

WINCHENDON PUBLIC SCHOOLS

"Working Together"

Joan Landers

Superintendent of Schools ilanders@winchendonk12.org



Dear Parents/Guardians:

Great news!

As HVAC repairs are completed, we are finally able to begin bringing students back for in-person learning.

I want to give the school community an update on the district's reopening plan for the hybrid model, which will roll out in four-phases. Please keep in mind that in the hybrid model, depending upon your child's cohort, s/he will be in school on particular days of the week, for particular hours. Your school will provide you with the details re: your child's schedule.

1. On November 2nd:

-The Memorial School PRE- K to grade 2 will reopen, in the hybrid model. The Special Education ALL Program housed at Memorial Elementary School will continue to be housed at that location.

-The Toy Town, Middle School and High School ALL special education programs will open at Murdock Middle High School. Toy Town is moving from its current building to this new location.

2. On November 30th:

-Toy Town Elementary School grades 3-5 will come back to school for hybrid learning and will be housed on the first floor of Murdock Middle School and Murdock High School.

3. On December 14th:

-Murdock Middle School grades 6-8 will return to school in the hybrid model and will be housed on the 2nd and 3rd floors of Murdock Middle School.

4. On January 4th:

-Murdock High School will potentially reopen, housed on the 2 and 3 floors of Murdock High School.

You will receive the detailed schedule information from your child's school about your child's cohort, busing, and food services in the week leading up to your student's return to their respective school.

If you do not hear from your child's school, please contact the school's principal directly. If you have any questions or concerns, always feel free to reach out to me at jlanders@winchendonk12.org.

We are very excited to welcome our students back so that they can participate in person with their teachers and continue to learn and grow academically and emotionally.

This reopening plan is fluid. If cases increase in our area and further changes are necessary, the changes will be communicated to our families as early as possible. Our goal is to keep all our students, staff, and their families safe.

Sincerely, Joan Landers Superintendent Winchendon Public Schools